
   

  
  

Investigators of the Russian Investigative Committee gives a legal
assessment of the preparation actions for the terrorist international
organization’s members being transferred to Ukraine

 

  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation Alexander Ivanovich
Bastrykin instructed the Main Investigative Directorate to request data from the Foreign Intelligence
Service of the Russian Federation on the United States actions related to the international terrorist
organizations members involvement for participation in the Ukraine hostilities as mercenaries,
including the Islamic State group banned in the Russian Federation. (ISIS).

According to open data, taken from the Foreign Intelligence Service press bureau, in April of this
year, with the American intelligence services participation, about 60 ISIS militants aged 20 to 25
years were released from prisons, which are controlled by the Syrian Kurds. Then they were
transferred to the American military base Al-Tanf, located in Syria near the border with Jordan and
Iraq, to undergo combat training with a further subsequent transfer to Ukrainian territory.

The investigation will carefully analyze the mentioned above data, and will take measures to identify
all the persons involved for the further prosecution.
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